To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Proposed Amendment to the Personnel Code 
Date:
September 12, 2007 

For the last few months the Personnel Advisory Committee has been reviewing the wellness provisions within our Personnel Code.  The provision had not been reviewed since it was originally written and there was some confusion as to areas of coverage. 

(a) Fitness   

The Town shall provide up to $100.00  $150.00 per calendar year to reimburse any employee for a fitness class, or health club membership, a smoking cessation or weight loss program or for any other bona fide program leading to better fitness and health.  Reimbursement shall be upon Town receipt of a paid invoice or copy of a cancelled check. 
The proposed changes above would provide clarity and would increase the amount from $100 to $150 for employees other than those represented by the police association. The police contract provides a $250 reimbursement. 

The municipal budget contains $2,600 for this program. Last year, the expenditure amount was $1330 so the existing appropriation should be able to absorb this change. 

The Personnel Advisory Committee meets each month with me on the morning of the Town Council meeting and includes representatives of each department. 

